

FORCE11 - DCIP Executive Meeting
February 17, 2016 08:00 AM Pacific Time

In Attendance: Tim, Stephanie, Cassie, Chun-Nan, Maryann, Martin, Jeff, Joan
Regrets: Carole

AGENDA

1. Review Status
 - a. Workshop Outcomes
 - b. Expert Groups (EG): Publishers, JATS, Landing Pages, Citation FAQ, Identifiers
 - i. Early adopters publishers EG chairs: Mike Taylor and Amye Kennall
 1. **Action:** Tim will add Mike's blog post about data citation on the DCIP group forum
 - ii. JATS EG5 chairs: Jeff Beck and Debbie Lapeyre
 1. Debbie agreed to generate an FAQ based on the PeerJ paper instead of rewriting the paper and possibly post in on a preprint site so we can cite a DOI
 - iii. Further guidance for the groups / issues that they should address
 1. Publishers and JATS group should write an FAQ for their subgroups geared towards people who want to implement data citation
 - a. There should be a balance between instructing the groups to do whatever they want and telling them exactly what to do
 2. We can approach each group chair and ask them what they think they need to do
 - a. For example, for EG6, Martin listed the following actions:
 - i. Group membership
 - ii. Talk to reference manager groups
 - iii. Take advantage of DataCite
 - iv. Decide on approach to RDFa
 - v. To make a landing page useful, we need to make a tool to see who has landing pages and how effective they are
 - vi. These goals should ideally, enable bioCADDIE
 1. Martin and Jeff can have a separate conversation to discuss synergies between bioCADDIE and EG6
 - vii. Tim also suggested considering what we could do if we received another year of funding within the scope of the current technologies
 - iv. We set up subgroup websites for each group on the spreadsheet
 1. The chairs can manage their website however they wish

- a. Stephanie can set up a group specific email list to communicate with all members
 - i. Leaders will receive notice before anyone joins the group (will receive an email notification)
- 2. Stephanie can Skype with each leader to walk through the website
- 3. Tim is trying to choose potential subgroup chairs. The chairs will choose their members themselves.
 - a. Who would be an appropriate person to chair the repository group?
 - i. David Kennedy?
 - 1. He could co-lead and help shift the group beyond bioinformatics focus
 - ii. Merce Crosas?
 - iii. Henning Hermjakob?
 - iv. Someone who runs a generic repository
 - b. Identifiers group chair suggestions?
 - i. Joan suggested that having a partisan chair like Martin, Joan or Henning isn't an optimal solution
 - 1. Is an N2T and identifiers.org collaboration a point for this group?
 - ii. Martin suggested the group should work on how the identifier is added to a manuscript
 - 1. A possible co-chair could then be a publisher representative?
 - v. We should distinguish the citation FAQ from a working group – it may not really be necessary to have a WG for the FAQ
 - vi. It's very important to focus on repository outreach
 - 1. Chun-Nan should participate in this group
 - a. Can we recruit a PDB member to be part of this group?
 - 2. Contact Nature to ask them what their ideal repository is and ask them to work with us
 - a. This should be one of our campaigns to pursue

< Meeting adjourned >

- 2. Review communication infrastructure (webpages, committee lists, etc.)
 - a. Please sign in to ReadyTalk (<https://www.readytalk.com/>) with access code 6515564

DCIP Action Items:

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1LfkAq34gvC5Su_4cM9dH-8pCYi6wGNyWSw58ao7mlc/edit?usp=sharing